
                                                                                   April 5, 2018 

 

The Town of Eleanor 
P.O. Box 185 
Eleanor,  WV  25070 
 
A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM. 
 
                  Present:  Mayor W. F. Halstead 
                                   Recorder L. S. Casto 
                                   Councilman K. Childers 
                                   Councilman C. Clendenin 
                                   Councilwoman T. Harmon 
                                   Councilman J. McLane 
                                   Councilman J. Tolley, Jr. 
 
                 Visitors:   Jan Williams, Angie Easter, Tim Saulton, James Moore, Carl Hescht, Ava Hescht,  
                                   Martha Fisk & Marlane Carr 
 
The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag. 
 
The previous meetings were approved as presented on a motion by J. McLane, 2nd by C. Clendenin & 
carried. 
 
The liability forecast was paid on a motion by K. Childers, 2nd by J. Tolley & carried. 
 
Report From Standing Committees/ Pancake Breakfast & Easter Egg Hunt was a great success.  Bought 
250 plates and only 8 left.  Everyone had a good time. 
 
Sewer/ -0- 
 
Parks/Putnam County Parks & Recreation has a new director, Gerald Dean who would like to work, with 
the Town of Eleanor on holding disc golf tournaments.  The Park Board will decide and advise.  He also 
expressed an interest in moving the Civil War Reenactment to our park.  Will decide.  We are not too 
anxious in jumping in with Putnam County Parks and Recreation at this time.   
 
Streets/Mountain Hous was awarded the repair work in Cedar Hill.  Will begin work once the weather 
breaks. 
 
Police/ -0- 
 
Report From Officers of the Town/ -0- 
 
Action Upon Petitions/ -0- 
 
Enactment of Ordinance/ -0- 



Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers and Employees/The town will be hiring two part-time employees 
to help mow at $8.75 per hour not to exceed 30 hours per week.  This will need to be done soon. 
 
Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/ 
A motion was made to allow GWMS Basketball team to hold a banquet on May 4th, fee waived in Room 
C by T. Harmon, 2nd by J. McLane & carried. 
History Committee meeting will be Tuesday at 6:00 in conference room. 
Event Planning meeting will be Thursday evening at 5:30 in conference room. 
Angie Easter asked about tire prints in her yard coming from the apartments and was told she must 
settle this with the owners of the apartment if she has proof.  Also has a large hole along her property 
that would belong to the state.  So sorry the town can not do anything about either problem. 
Carl Hescht was present to ask about the parking situation at his property.  He has a wagon that when 
sitting out front of his property (on town property) keeps Rick Stover from parking the camping trailers 
that he brings home from his job from parking in his driveway.  Mr. Hescht was told to try to settle the 
problem without involving the town because if the town has to get involved it will be making decisions 
involving the whole town.  He was told that he can not block Mr. Stover’s driveway and to move his cars 
one way or the other to allow him to do so. 
Marlane Carr presented two sizes of stones that could be placed on the unmarked graves at Beech 
Grove Cemetery.  She is in the process of raising money to do this and will advise the town when 
complete.  All agreed on the one size marker costing $142.00 per marker. 
 
All business being complete at this time, the council adjourned at 8L40 PM. 
 
 
_____________________________                                                                        _______________________ 
Mayor                                                                                                                             Recorder 
 


